There are a few Clubs in Midland Zone concerned with the limited number of cross-country courses now in our Zone. When I first joined Midland Zone nearly every Club had their own cross-country course, some on private property, these clubs over the years have lost access to those grounds which is a misfortune for those Clubs.

In this Zone now there are only 3-4 clubs out of 18 that have cross-country courses only 2 of these have Grade 1 & 2 courses which makes it very difficult for riders to qualify for the State Horse Trials.

Each year Midland Zone hold a Horse Trials & these 2 clubs take turns in hosting the event both these clubs have their own horse trials close to the Zone Horse Trials, a comment was made at the last Zone meeting that was it possible for the Zone to have the team Shield at the club Horse Trials, team money only going to the Zone, the Treasurer commented that the Zone Horse Trials made quite a lot of money on that day I thought it was quite a good idea.

I also thought that Pony Club was about teaching riders how to look after their horses &

educate them with whatever their needs were, not about how much money each event was going to make. The Zone conducts State Qualifying for SJ& Dressage in December, Games & Flat in May, SJ & Flat teams in August plus the Zone Horse Trails.

Yes I know that out of two of these events the Zone pays for half the cost for riders to go to State.

The Zone has over $27,000 invested which I commented on at the last meeting & I was told this was for State Horse Trails 2009. That was a fair answer but I believe we should be trying to get another cross-country course going in our Zone. Most clubs are just surviving & can't afford to put funds into a full cross-country course, my idea is to maybe approach a club that is not on private land & the Zone put money up front to help get the course up & running. The Zone would own the jumps & they could charge each club in the Zone a fee for using the course, I am sure there would be a lot of clubs that would take up the offer before long the Zone would have the funds back in their bank account. The Zone could conduct cross-country course building days to get members involved with building the course. Clinics could also be held at the course.

I think that a lot of people forget what Pony Club is all about, the most important thing is the riders not the bank balance. I would like members to think about this idea, I am sure it would work but I have only been involved with Pony Club about 20 years so maybe I'm wrong.

